

DIOCESE OF ALLENTOWN SECRETARY FOR CLERGY

Post Office Box F Allentown, Pennsylvania 18105-1538 Telephone (610) 437-0755 Fax: (610) 433-7822

March 14, 2016

Mr. and Mrs. Reuben DeMaster Willow Haven Farm 7686 Herber Road New Tripoli, Pennsylvania 18066

Dear Mr. and Mrs. DeMaster:

I wish to acknowledge your letter of February 17, 2016. After reviewing your letter, His Excellency, The Most Reverend John O. Barres, has asked me to respond on his behalf.

I assure you that very serious consideration is being given as to how best to minister to the traditional Roman community. The current situation is seen as temporary.

Please pray as we move forward.

Sincerely yours in Christ,

Much E. Sobitas

Reverend Monsignor Gerald E. Gobitas

Secretary for Clergy

GEG:ams